General Education Committee Minutes, 1/30/19                          
Call to Order
Members present:  A. Akmal, L. Ametsbichler, R. Fanning, K. Graham, P. Haber, L. Metcalf, C. Milton, P. Muench, Z. Nelson, D. Parson, G. Peters A. Sala, S. Schwarz, M. Stark, J. Randall, A. Ratto-Parks 

Ex-Officio Present: B. French, V. Hopkins, N. Lindsay
Guests: President Bodnar and Provost Harbor (4:15p.m.), Kaimen reporter and photographer
· The minutes from   1/16/19 were approved.


Communication
· Chair Randall met with the President, Provost, and Senate leadership this morning.  The Committee has another year to work on a new general education model /pilot.  The administration does not want the committee to be concerned about the impact to departments’ student credit hours.  Also, the UPC’s suggested UM Ways does not necessarily need to be incorporated.  They are open to the idea of launching a new program rather than starting a pilot. 

· Chair Randall is hoping to have a structure fleshed out by March 14th for presentation to the Faculty Senate and vote on April 11th. A tentative calendar is posted to the box folder (appended below). This will allow for the details to be sorted out in the fall.  His thought is that subcommittees could have workshops to get faculty input.  Student member Parsons suggested the model be presented to ASUM for input as well.  
Business Items

· Professor Muench received a response from the Honors College, but the course is still primarily a research methods course that in some cases addresses ethical issues.   It is being taught by a Postdoc.  There are two three hour meetings where ethics is discussed. The subcommittee should review the information.  Professor Stark agreed to reach out to Erin Saldin, who is managing the curriculum.  The dean may have completed the curriculum forms in the past.   
Communication Continued

· President Bodnar and Provost Harbor joined the meeting at 4:15 p.m.  UM has an opportunity to distinguish itself with a unique program that reasserts the value of a liberal arts education. Broad experiential and interdisciplinary learning should be a cornerstone.  UM needs to amplify it’s strengths that prepare students for changing dynamic future.  The President knows general education reform is a lot of work.  He is excited and supportive about the work that has been done.  He doesn’t want the pilot to be something urgent.  The Chronicle of Higher Education recently published, “Reforming Gen Ed: Strategies for Success on Your Campus.”  It stressed the importance of being clear about goals, taking time for input and best practice sharing.  UM needs to be purposeful about the “what” and then work through the “how.”  The Committee should not let the student credit hour structure stand in the way.   The Provost is working through a new budget model. The new model will be shaped by what we value.  The UM Core should provide a transformative experience that prepares students for a changing future.  The committee should prioritize a structure that will most benefit the students. Recommendations from the UPC should be considered input, not a map. 

The first priority is improving the first-year experience for students to help with retention.  Vice Provost Sarah Swager Is starting next week.  Improvements to the first-year seminar should be coordinated with her.  She may wish to sit on the Committee.   Student member Akmal Is concerned that the first year is confusing and stressful.  Students don’t understand why they have to take general education courses. Any changes should not make life more difficult for freshman.  It is hoped that the rollout of Bear Tracks and improvements to orientation will eliminate some of the confusion. 
The UM Core should amplify the essence of UM, an education designed for adaptability that creates critical thinkers.   The Committee should let the administration know what they need for re-envisioning general education. A half day event tied to the teaching excellence  initiative may be a possibility.  Getting the right message to campus will be essential.  Faculty may be asked to do things differently than they do now.  There may be resistance. Incentives will be important.   A model that elaborates on the GLI and DHC curriculum  focused on interdisciplinary work and student experiences could potentially improve retention. UM should provide a holistic experience that creates engaged citizens.  
A recent Complete College America Conference stressed the purpose driven education.  Students may need exposure to Career Services earlier to understand what activities and decisions help with their career path.  Data on why students decide to enroll and what they value after they leave would be informative. 

National data shows that there is very little overlap with students taking online and traditional courses.  Online courses provide flexibility for working students.  They do not displace students that would otherwise enroll at UM. High School students are familiar with the Montana Digital Academy and use it to fill in requirements when they run into issues with scheduling or other conflicts. 
Business continued
· The Workgroup assigned to investigate the LS 151/152 model met with Professor Phil Fandozzi, who previously taught the course.  It was designed as an interdisciplinary course in the humanities.  The text book was co-selected by the faculty involved with teaching sections.  All the students attended a plenary.  The plenary could be a common idea that is viewed through the lenses of multiple disciplines. It creates a community.  If adopted as a first-year experience, the program should have a coordinator that is not linked to a department or college.  Overhall of orientation – what freshman seminar  -- so can be more academic 
Scalability still issue for GLI - - opportunity to original purpose – creating pathways through the gen ed .  The goal to make visible the high impact practices. 

Go to pres and provost 0 if tru build something amazing – take sch out of the equation.  

Senate has to hear the problem – open for discussion – 

Have option that already built – 

Extract  pages from report that include 

5:30

· MCLG231IXGenEd.pdf 

egan – egaOrientation can complement the course and train the trainer /peer mentors can be used to reinforce concepts during students’ time of need.  Various resources can also be included on the syllabus. 

The Committee will need to consider how to get feedback on the idea. 
Adjournment

· The meeting was adjourned at 5:35 p.m.
How should we put out the call for faculty and student participation? 
a) broad invitation to all faculty

b) targeted invitations to faculty or groups we know have a particular interest in a subcommittee

c) ASUM and other interested student groups

d) subcommittee workgroups could meet during our regularly scheduled GE time (in different rooms)

CALENDAR 
Faculty Senate Meetings
Feb 14 

March 14:  Introduce our plan(s) to Senate (discussion and survey poll for feedback)

April 11:  Present formal pilot plan for a vote 

Potential Gen Ed meetings: 
Feb 6: Full meeting: Subcommittees report on recommendations/Full Committee votes on recommendations

Feb 13: Breakout Workshops for subcommittees and interested parties

Feb 20: Breakout Workshops for subcommittees and interested parties 

Feb 27:  Full meeting 

Mar 6: Full meeting—Finalize plan to present to senate

Mar 13: No meeting 

Mar 20: Full Meeting

Mar 27: No meeting (Spring Break)

April 3: Full meeting
